Louisiana Children’s Trust  Fund

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

JUNE 8, 2012
Welcome and Introductions
Malcolm Myer, Board Chair, called the meeting to order. Board Members and guests were welcomed and introductions were made.
Board Members Present
 Malcolm Myer, Louisiana State Conference NAACP

Jan Byland for Brent Villemarette, DCFS/Deputy Secretary of Programs
Cheri Gioe, LA Association for Education of Young Children
Kären Hallstrom, J.D., Louisiana State Bar Association
Karla Venkataraman for Dr. Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare

Denise Brou, Department of Education

Kay Kay Warner, Parent Representative Ex-Officio
VIA Conference Call
Carmen Weisner, Louisiana Chapter of NASW
Pastor Mark Foster, Religious Community
Dr. Juan Gershanik, Louisiana State Medical Society
Board Members Absent

Rev. Kathy Radke-Storey, Louisiana Office of Youth Services

Judge Nancy Konrad, Louisiana Council of Juvenile and Family Court Judges

Dr. Nadia Webb, LA Psychological Association
Guest
Rev. Fred Hallstrom

Staff

Judy L. Harrison, Executive Director


Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary
Agenda Approval

Carmen Weisner moved approval of the Agenda as submitted.  Karla Venkataraman seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
Minutes
Carmen Weisner moved approval of the March 9, 2012 Board Meeting Minutes.  Kären Hallstrom seconded the motion. All approved.  Motion carried.
Financial Reports
Financial reports for the third quarter were distributed.
Letters were mailed to all grantees that have not yet submitted cost reports for the current fiscal year it was reported that ten grantees have not yet sent in cost reports for the current fiscal year.  Discussion followed.

The Executive Director informed the Board that as of this date there are still several outstanding contract amendments but the Office of Contract Review has stated that they will be approved in a timely manner.

Kären Hallstrom moved for approval of the financial reports as presented.  Cheri Gioe seconded the motion.  All approved. Motion carried.

Committee Reports
Executive Committee:  
Malcolm Myer presented the Executive Committee report.  A copy of the Louisiana Children’s Trust Fund 2011 Annual Report to the Legislature and the Governor was distributed to Board Members.  The Executive Director requested that any comments or suggestions be e-mailed to the Children’s Trust Fund office no later than June 30, 2012.  Discussion followed.
It was also reported that Suzy Sonnier has been named as DCFS Secretary.  The Executive Director informed the Board that Lisa Miller has resigned from the CTF Board of Directors and that Denise Brou will be replacing Joan Hunt from the Department of Education.  The Executive Director has been working with the office of Boards and Commissions for a new nominee for the Chamber of Commerce as well as any other vacancies.
Kären Hallstrom moved for approval of the Executive Committee report as presented.  Cheri Gioe seconded the motion all approved.  Motion carried.
Grant Review Committee 
Cheri Gioe presented the Grant Review Committee Report.  It was reported that 127 grant applications were received totaling $2,454,195.  
Cheri Gioe, Dr. Juan Gershanik, Rev. Kathy Radke-Storey, Rev. Robert Storey, and the CTF Executive Director participated in the Grant Review Committee meeting held on May 30, 2012.  Ms. Gioe reported that Committee Members discussed more extensive training for grant reviewers.  Dr. Gershanik requested that grant reviewers have certain qualifications in order to review grants.  A copy of the Grant Review Committee’s recommendations, as well as minutes from the Grant Review Committee Meeting were distributed to Board Members.  It was reported that 81 programs were recommended for funding totaling $1,196,900.  Discussion followed.
Carmen Weisner reported that one of her interns who scored Children’s Trust Fund applications stated that CTF should revisit how scores are weighted.  Recommendations were sent to Executive Director and shared with the Board.  NASW Intern is willing to work with the Executive Director to work on scoring issues.  These recommendations will be sent to the Grant Review Committee for review.
Cheri Gioe made a motion to approve the Grant Review Committee report as presented. Kären Hallstrom seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Policy Committee

Carmen Weisner presented the Policy Committee Report.  A copy of the revised Children’s Trust Fund Conference/Training application was distributed to Board Members.  Policy Committee reviewed conference application and remarks.  The application was then reformatted and footers were added to each page.  Ms. Weisner requested that Children’s Trust Fund staff work with DCFS planning section to add the form on the web-site as a fillable form.  Discussion followed.
Carmen Weisner made a motion to approve the Children’s Trust Fund Conference/Training application as presented.  Rev. Mark Foster seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Legislative Committee
Kären Hallstrom presented the Legislative Committee Report.  Ms. Hallstrom reported that 570 bills were enacted as of this date.  A copy of legislation affecting children and/or families was distributed to Board Members.  Updates will be sent as they become available.
Ms. Hallstrom also reported that under HB 1 the Children’s Trust Fund budget is $1,455,876.  

Kären Hallstrom made a motion to approve the Legislative Committee Report as presented.  Cheri Gioe seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

New Business

Public Relations Report
The Executive Director presented the Public Relations Report for Lee Melancon.  The Executive Director reported that the Day at the Capitol was held on April 3, 2012.  A copy of the flyer “We know you are in a budget crunch” that was distributed to the Legislature was handed out to Board Members.  
Executive Director’s Report
Materials received from grantees as well as Press coverage of the Connections Counts Conference, Share-a-Bear Event and Day at the Capitol were distributed to Board Members.  Information from site visits to Rays of Sonshine, Wellsprings and Alliance for Children and Families of Louisiana was also shared with the Board.

The Executive Director informed the Board that the 19th National Conference on Child Abuse and Neglect will be held in New Orleans, April 28- May 2, 2014.

Kären Hallstrom moved for approval of the Executive Director’s Report.  Cheri Gioe seconded the motion. All approved. Motion carried.  
Meeting was adjourned.

NEXT MEETING:  August 24, 2012
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